
OCTOBER 2017

Delivered by the Residents’ Association

THE BULLETIN
The Voice of the Community

Harold Wood, Hill, Park
Residents’ Association

M25/A12 Junction
Highways England have announced their preferred option following a
consultation on proposed improvements to the M25 junction 28.
There were three proposed options and they have decided Option 5F
as it is better able to reduce congestion and delays at the junction.
This will include a two lane loop road, widening of a short section of
the M25 and reconfiguration of the A12.
A second consultation will take place early in 2018, where members
of the public will have another opportunity to give their views and
influence the developments of the design. We'll let you know more
about this nearer the time.
Details of the announcement can be found on our website at

www.hwhpra.org.uk or please contact us for a hard copy.
Cllr DARREN WISE

Caring About Our Community
An advertisement board was erected on the corner of Whitelands Way opposite Tesco. Causing
damage to the surrounding trees; we contacted Enforcement. Working with Planning, they
investigated and found that the board did not have permission to be put up and we are happy to
confirm a Community Protection Notice was issued to the companies mentioned on the board
which has subsequently been removed.

Cllrs ALEX DONALD, BRIAN EAGLING

Harold Wood Station Update
We are providing you with the latest news in relation to Harold Wood Station works.
Crossrail have stated that they have been progressing well to modernise the ticket office but they
have encountered some issues with the 100 year old structure which need to be resolved before
they can continue. Engineers are working to assess and solve these issues and the aim was to
complete the ticket office modernisation by the end of the year but the recent issues may require
works to be re-programmed.
On the subject of lifts at Harold Wood, Crossrail are still awaiting details from UK Power Networks
(UKPN) as to when they can install the new electrical substation which will be used to power the lifts.
Crossrail have completed the construction of the sub-station base located adjacent to the car park
and are waiting for UKPN to deliver, install and commission the new sub-station.
From our perspective, this is just another example of poor pre-planning by project managers and
yet again we have delays that impact our residents and commuters. We will continue to keep the
pressure on Crossrail to get the ticket hall and lifts operational as soon as possible.

Cllr DARREN WISE

Christmas Float – Help
Wanted
Once again we are asking for volunteers to
help collect with our Father Christmas float.
I know some of you may still be thinking of
Summer holidays but we have to plan ahead.
We collect for the Rainbow Trust and it is
such a rewarding thing to do even if you can
only do one night. Please contact Cllr Brian
Eagling on 01708 373027 or email
eaglibri@talktalk.net.

Cllr BRIAN EAGLING

Dangerous Situation
There
were
several
com-
plaints
from
residents
regarding
the way
the
Council
had
finished
off the
new path

leading to the car park by the tennis courts in
Harold Wood Park. The Council had left two
large kerbstones at the end of the path
making it a huge problem for wheelchair
users and parents with pushchairs when
leaving the path. I visited the park with an
officer and he agreed with me of the
potential danger of not removing these
kerbstones. I am very pleased to inform that
within 24 hours of my visit the error was
rectified. By the time you receive this
Bulletin, new white markings will direct you
to the new path.

Cllr BRIAN EAGLING

email: bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk www.hwhpra.org.uk



2

Wednesbury/
Camborne
Parking Permit
Scheme
The council are currently
reviewing the consultation
responses to the proposed
schemes in these areas with a
report being written and
presented to the Highways
Committee in due course for final
consideration and decision.
We have raised with the Council
about the fading of the white lines
on pavement parking bays and
they will look to repaint some of
these bays as part of any changes
required for the permit scheme
though we are waiting for the final
report to confirm this.
In the meantime we stress to
residents to only park within bays
where you can visibly see the
white lines and please ensure that
any part of your vehicle does not
overhang the white line as you
could be liable for a Penalty
Charge Notice ("PCN"). If you
can't see the white line then it's
likely the enforcement officer
cannot see the white lines
themselves and thus are likely to
issue a PCN.

Cllr DARREN WISE

London & Essex
Heritage Club
Seek New
Members
The club meet on Tuesday
evenings (September through to
March) at Langtons, Hornchurch,
and host a variety of talks relating
to London and the South East.
New members are welcome,
please contact Brian Taylor on
01708 607614.

Harold Wood
Evening WI
Ladies: why not come along and
find what your local WI has to
offer? We meet on the first
Wednesday of each month in the
War Memorial Hall in Gubbins
Lane, 7.30 for a 7.45 start. Our
October speaker is Kayla Conley
on the hidden meanings in
dreams. November we have a
craft evening where you can try
your hand at making something
or learning something new. We
request a suggested donation of
£2.50 towards running costs.
Visitors warmly welcome. For
further details call Joanne on
0787 5670419.

Private Walkway
Residents
have
contacted
me about a
small
walkway
between
Hoylake
Gardens
and
Church
Road. This
is private
land and
belongs to

residents and the Council does not
have any direct influence over the
maintenance of the path.

Cllr ALEX DONALD

Calling All Men!
A warm welcome awaits you at our
next ‘Men’s Lunch’, held at St.
Peter’s Church, Harold Wood on
Tuesday, 10th October with doors
opening at 11.30am. Following
lunch, we are very much looking
forward to hearing from our
special guest – REV’D. KIERAN
BUSH. Kieran, from St. John’s
Church, Walthamstow vicar of a
busy and growing parish church,
but has a very moving and
challenging story to tell. He will be
in conversation with Jonnie Deja
from St. Peter’s and a good friend

of Kieran’s.
To book your place on the 10th, or
for more details, please phone St.
Peter’s Welcome Desk on 01708
342080, or email:
welcome.desk@stpetersharoldwood.org
or visit the website:
www.stpetersharoldwood.org.
(type ‘Men’s Lunch’ into the search
box).
We look forward to welcoming you.

Julian Harris and all the Men’s
Lunch Team

Fundraising
Magic Show
Ilford Magic Society bring their
unique performance to All Saints
Church Ardleigh Green Road
Hornchurch on Saturday 28th
October, start 7pm. Tickets £20,
table of 8 £150 includes a 3 course
Ploughmans lunch. Proceeds to
Hope4Havering organised by A-Z
Fundraisers. Entry only by pre-
booked ticket. Please call Brian
Samuels 01708 640855

Adventure Island
Bands
Hornchurch District Scouts
(charity no.303699) are selling

continued on page 3

Tel: 01708 229857 Mobile: 07415 096551 / 07860 801377
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Adventure Island wristbands at
discounted prices. Big Adventure
bands (over 1.2m tall) are £15 each
and Junior/Mini Adventure bands
(under 1.2m tall) are £12 each. Also
available, Southend Sea-life
Adventure tickets Adult/Child £3
each, Adventure Island Golf tickets
Adult/Child £3 each, for 18 holes.
Wristbands expire November 2017
and are available to purchase now,
for any day the park is open. To
purchase, just call/ text Debbie on
07805612706 or Louisa on
07498575296.Please allow up to 24
hours from ordering to collection.

St Peter’s New
Season -
Welcome!!

• Back to school?
There is lots for children &
families at St. Peter’s:
➢ pre-school - ABC,

Tiddlywinks
➢ infants & juniors -

Explorers (Sunday
morning &Tues evening)

➢ youth groups -Pathfinders,
Campaigners, CYFA

• Back to Church?
There’s always a welcome for
adults of all ages at St. Peter’s:
➢ Sundays – 9.15am, 11am

& 6.30pm
➢ men’s & women’s groups

➢ the retired and the
bereaved

➢ practical – flower
arranging, gardening, DIY

• Back to you?
➢ Come and join in with a

congregation of over 400
adults and 120 children, in
a parish population
growing to 14,000
Email:

david.banting@stpetersharoldwood.org
Website: stpetersharoldwood.org

Heaton Action
Team

Chris Cooper
who is one of
our Heaton
Ward action
team
members is
married with
3 children
and lives in
the Heaton
Ward. Chris
has lived in
Harold Hill

for most of his life and has been
very active in Facebook campaigns
and organising petitions especially
around the increase of HMOs
(Houses of Multiple Occupation)
and the proposed Solar Farm in
Dagnam Park. Chris is also
Chairman of the Heaton Safer

Neighbourhood Team panel as
Policing is one of his passions and
he is also runs the Friends of Keats
Park and Open Space. Chris can
also be found running the admin
for some of the following Facebook
pages Harold Hill Community
Page, Harold Hill Residents'
Association and Harold Hill
Neighbourhood Watch Page.
Please join us in welcoming Chris
to the Harold Wood, Hill, Park
Residents Association.

Isabelle
Alexander is
one of our
Heaton Ward
action team
members and
has lived
locally for 13
years and
previously
worked in
education for
most of her

career and has served as a school
governor. Isabelle is also involved
in the voluntary sector as a
Gateway advisor for the Citizens
Advice Bureau and as a helper at
Havering museum.
Isabelle helps to deliver the
Bulletin and is acutely aware of the
growing problem regarding litter
and fly tipping in the Harold Hill
area. We welcome Isabelle to the
Residents' Association Heaton
Ward Action Team.

Out Of The Loop
By nature, youth has to be
different. Something happens in
teenage to ensure it develops that
way. They go for the outrageous in
popular culture to shock their
parents, but if inadvertently
someone with genuine talent
appears and the parents notice,
they drop them. It was always so.
Dad was a Bing Crosby fan.
Naturally, I chose Sinatra, as
Crosby wasn’t “hot” (today that
would be “cool”). In time, my
culture became square and
acceptable, so the new generation
discovered “Rock and Roll”. Today,
that too is passé.
At 90, representing less than 1% of
the population, I feel isolated,
which doesn’t bother me, except
writing on topical issues is more
difficult. With crosswords and
quizzes I am confronted with
bewildering clues about Indian
dishes, pop groups, texting and
smart phones, subjects in which
I‘m not interested, but essential in
solving such puzzles. I just
renewed my driving licence until
I’m 93. Each time I change it, my
photo on it gets fainter, as I seem to
be getting.
I don’t think I’ll try and write for a
younger age group. I’ll stick with
what I know and print it in larger
type for my loyal readers!

Dennis Goodwin
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PLASTER ING

CONTACT: CLAY DAWKINS

TEL: 07961 379277 / 01708 470841

EMAIL: CLAY.DAWKINS@LIVE.CO.UK

• Professional • High Quality

• Reskim over Artex • New ceilings

• Clean and Reliable

• Cove & Cornice • Painting

• Cheapest Rates

• OAP Discounts

• Free Estimates

• 27 Years Experience

• Hornchurch and Surrounding Areas

M B r a y
painting and decorating
all aspects of decorating covered

small jobs to complete re-decorations
over 20 years experience

polite service - clean and tidy work with a high quality finish
local references available

Tel: 01708 223608 / 07983 486655
e-mail: mathew.bray@sky.com



Thames Chase
Autumn is a very busy time for
the Forest Centre. As we slip into
October and we enjoy the many
ripening fruits in the woods and
hedgerows, we join the national
annual celebration of ‘Apple
Day’. On 21st and 22nd October
between 10am and 4pm the
Centre will be full of an ‘apply’
aroma from the wide variety of
English apples available to taste
and buy. The celebration will also
include traditional country crafts,
local produce and children’s
activities. Entrance free.
On Saturday 28th October the
month ends with our popular
annual Spooky Walks through the
Forest. Are you brave enough to
step into the night and take a
spine tingling walk through the
trees? Admission by ticket only.
More information on website.
www.thameschase.org.uk
Also at the Centre-
Sunday 1st October from 10am–
join the Forest Centre
conservation group and help to
manage the grounds of our busy
Centre and the newly renovated
community tree nursery.
Friday 13th October – enjoy an
apply Cream tea whilst listening
to the sound of live music
between 2.30 and 4.30pm. An

excellent time to treat someone
special. £9 - booking essential.
Tues 24th, Weds, 25th and
Thurs 26th October - Children’s
Half Term Activities 10:30am-
12:30pm. Autumn and
Hallowe’en craft activities for all
the family to enjoy. £3 donation
per child.
Friday 27th October - Guided
Walk to Dagnam Park (The
Manor) from 10am. Enjoy a walk
in an historic part of Havering
and learn about its history. Meet
in the car park to Central Park, off
Petersfield Avenue.
To sustain all these activities and
continue our work in the Forest
we need volunteers. If you would
like to join one of our teams,
please contact:
enquiries@thameschase.org.uk
or ring 01708 642970.

Fly tipping
Together with our Residents’
Councillors we have been
reporting on a number of
occasions where there has been
fly tipping of lorry loads of waste
around the area in the various
country lanes. The Council are
taking action.
We have also reported sadly that
black bags etc are regularly being

dumped in
the shopping
centre and
we have
continuously
chased the
Council to
take action.
With regards
to the black

bags, the council are checking
contents and investigating links
to addresses which have resulted
in a further prosecution.

Chris Wilkins

A Guide to
Bonfires
Bonfires can be a bone of
contention between residents as
what is reasonable and what is
excessive. The government have
produced useful guidance on
bonfires, safety and the law
which provides helpful tips and
seeks to clarify the legal position
[https://www.gov.uk/garden-
bonfires-rules]. However, there
aren’t any specific laws against
having a bonfire nor at what time,
but there are several laws that
deal with the nuisance bonfires

can cause. It is an offence to get
rid of domestic waste in a way
likely to cause pollution or harm
to human health, including
burning it. Burning plastic,
rubber or painted materials
creates poisonous fumes and can
have damaging health effects for
people who have asthmatic or
heart conditions. Most bonfires
are relatively infrequent and
cause little concern. However, for
a bonfire to be considered a
nuisance, it needs to be a regular
occurrence and to seriously
interfere with your well-being. If
the bonfire is only occasional, eg
a couple of times a year, it’s
unlikely to be considered a
nuisance in law. If the Council
considers a bonfire to be a
nuisance, it can issue an
‘abatement notice’.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Local Plan
Thoughts
One of the important points of
the proposed Havering Local
Plan is surely how many of the
new homes will be occupied by
people on Havering’s own

JOINERY
EST 20 YEARS

HARDWOOD SPECIALISTS
• Supply only or supply and install
• High quality windows, doors
and conservatories

• Leaded lights and coloured glass
• Unique old-fashioned front doors
FREE FRIENDLYADVICE • FREE ESTIMATES

01708 757675
5

continued on page 7
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Tudor
Construction Company

serving upminster since 1955

extensions, conversions, landscaping,
maintenance free upvc barge boards,

fascias, soffits, guttering, windows and doors
phone 01708 222330/223241

where quality and service come first

LOVE CLEANING 4U
Need a cleaner for your home?

No contracts . Pay by the hour
Friendly, honest cleaners

Check us out at: LOVECLEANING4U.CO.UK
and let us make your life easier!

We also provide an Ironing,
Laundry and Dry Cleaning service
with Free Collection and Delivery

Call us on 01708 445921
Or go to lovecleaning4u@hotmail.com

Church View Dental Clinic
We provide NHS & Private care

Dental Implants, Invisalign, Six Month Smile, Dermal Fillers,
Flexible Dentures, Whitening, Crowns & Bridges

Call now to speak to one of our friendly staff to
book an appointment on tel: 01708 220563

Or you can visit us at www.cvdent.co.uk
34a Station Road, Upminster, Essex RM14 2TR
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housing waiting list. Unless a
large number of the dwellings are
‘affordable’ and those acquired
by social housing providers are
designated for occupation by
local people, all that is likely to
happen is that the homes will be
sold at high prices,
predominantly to people from
outside the borough. This would
simply raise the local population
and leave us with the same
housing shortages. The Local
Plan proposal is for larger
developments to include at least
35% affordable housing but most
developers will try to reduce this
as they make less profit on these.
However, I believe that the 35%
target should be something we
stick to rigidly. The London
Mayor is likely to pressure for
more and more homes in
boroughs like Havering. We
therefore need to make sure that
we are not forced to build more
than our fair share and these
homes must meet our needs and
not just those of the rest of
London.

John Tyler

Quids in
As from 15th October, the old £1
coin ceases to be legal tender,
being replaced by the new 12-

sided version. However, most
banks and Post Office counters
will continue to accept them from
customers. The new coin has a
string of anti-counterfeiting
details, including material inside
the coin itself which can be
detected when electronically
scanned by coin-counting or
payment machines. Other
security measures include an
image that works like a hologram
and micro-sized lettering inside
both rims. Approximately 1.5
billion new £1 coins have entered
circulation – about 23 per person.
Old £1 coins will be melted down
to make new ones.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Dancing for
Charity
The Pinney Talfourd Charity
Committee are organising a truly
unique fundraising event for their
charity of the year SNAP (Special
Needs and Parents). A group of
family lawyers have pledged to
dance for a full 24 hours starting at
12 noon on Saturday 21st October
and finishing at 12 noon on
Sunday 22nd October at their
Upminster office – not taking shifts
or nap breaks. Members of staff,

friends and family have also
pledged to join them for a boogie
throughout the day, afternoon,
evening, twilight and dawn hours.
The whole 24 hour event will be
streamed live via Facebook. If you
would like to get involved why not
add your favourite song to their
playlist? For just £5 you are
invited to choose a song for the
dancers to groove along to. Simply
donate via the link on
PinneyTalfourd.co.uk (and name
your song). You can also make a
text donation to 70070. Simply
type the unique code SNAP78 and
then the amount in pounds (e.g.
SNAP78 £5). Actual song requests
can be tweeted to
@PinneyTalfourd using
#PTdanceathon.

Working
Together in the
Local
Community
The Upminster Camera Club
accepted an invitation from the
Upminster group of Essex Boot
Camps to join them at one of
their sessions in Upminster Park,
on a Sunday morning, to capture
the action and illustrate the

commitment and effort of the
squad.
Essex Boot Camps run regular
outdoor training sessions and
have hundreds of dedicated
followers who keep themselves fit
and healthy in body and mind,
using tried and tested exercise
routines based on military
origins.
Upminster Camera Club is
recognised as one of the leading
groups of photographic
enthusiasts in the SE of England
and although it has been around
for over 60 years, they keep
themselves young and vibrant by
always looking for new ways to
exercise their craft. They meet
every Tuesday evening in
Cranham and new members are
always welcome.
PJ Harries Tel 07412 56994
www.essexbootcamp.co.uk &
upminstercameraclub.org.uk

Havering Parks
Police
If you see any motorcycles or anti-
social behaviour in Havering Parks
please report it to the Havering
Parks Police on 07904 805872
email:
parkspolice@havering.gov.uk

L. J. NICHOLLS
INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

PAINTING, DECORATING &
PROPERTYMAINTENANCE

UPMINSTER
01708 288022 / 07958 492177
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South Havering
Circular Cycle
Ride
On Sunday 22nd October as part of
British Cycling Let’s Ride there is a
cycle ride that explores south of
Havering by bike on a mixture of
roads, parks and country paths.
From Upminster Park you'll pass
Hornchurch Stadium before
heading up to the church which
gave Hornchurch its name. After
crossing the lake in Harrow Lodge
you'll head towards Bretons
Outdoor Centre and on to Beam
Parklands. It's back on the road and
on to Rainham Marshes where
there's some fantastic homemade
cake for your half way stop! Leaving
the RSPB you'll pass the Purfleet
Royal Gunpowder Magazine before
turning away from the river and
heading back to the start via
Mardyke Valley and the Thames
Chase Forest. All under the
guidance of fully trained leaders
Starting point: 10:00, Upminster
Library, 26 Corbets Tey Road, RM14
2BB
https://www.letsride.co.uk/rides/ha
vering-south-havering-circular-24-
mile-ride-2

Meditation &
Mindfulness
Course
Learning to meditate can help you
to enjoy the benefits of living more
mindfully as well as experience
some peace of mind and a calmer
you. This course will introduce
you to meditation & mindfulness
techniques used in the Buddhist
tradition, giving you the
techniques and experience to
continue your own daily
meditation practice, as well as
some additional techniques i.e.
relaxation meditation (yoga nidra)
and conscious awareness
meditation (to resolve
issues/answer questions) as well
as exploring mantras to help in
anxious situations.
The course is limited to 6
attendees and held in a private
garden studio in Upminster on
Saturday October 7th 10am to
2pm. Please see website
www.heartfeltyoga.co.uk for dates.
Get in touch with Vikki at
heartfeltyoga@outlook.com or call
07976 589133 for information.
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Wednesday
Music Evenings
Wed 4th Oct at 7.30pm - The
Mercury ‘Living Presence’ Record
Label - presented by George
Saddington. A famous and renown
American record label with a huge
catalogue containing 500
compositions to please all classical
music lovers.
Wed 18th Oct at 7.30pm - Notes
from the Letter ‘S’ presented by
Stephen Raindle. All composers
with names beginning with the
letter ‘S’ and the music will include
work by an Englishman, a Welsh
composer/pianist, a couple of
Americans, a brace of Russians,
three Austrians and a German or
two.
All programmes are of recorded
music played on high quality
reproduction equipment and take
place in the main meeting room on
the 1st floor of Hornchurch Library.
Buses 165, 256 and 370 stop nearby.
Programmes end at 9.30pm and
entrance is free but we do ask for a
nominal contribution for interval
refreshments. For more info call
Stephen Raindle on 01708 470670 or
email sraindle@aol.com

Murder Mystery
Evening
The Friends of Upminster
Windmill present an Ad Hoc
Players presentation of ‘Death on
Deliver’ a murder mystery
evening starting at 7:30pm on
Saturday 21st October at North
Street Hall, North Street,
Hornchurch, RM11 1QX. Tickets
£10 including supper, please
bring your own drinks, available
from Peter Scott 01708 227259.

Hornchurch
Football Club
Please note the following home
fixtures at the Stadium, Bridge
Avenue.
Tuesday 3rd Grays Athletic,
Tuesday 10th Barking both games
kick off at 7.30pm.
Saturday 14th Bowers and Pitsea,
Saturday 4th November Witham
Town, both games kick off at 3pm.
Please support your local team.
Further details on the clubs web
site www.afchorncurch.com.

Upminster Osteopath & Sports Injury Clinic

HELPING YOU WITH:
• BACK, NECK & SHOULDER/ARM PAIN
• HIP, KNEE & ANKLE/FOOT PAIN
• ‘TRAPPED’ NERVES
• POST SURGICAL REHABILITATION
• SPORTS INJURIES (INCLUDING KINESIO-TAPING)
• ARTHRITIS
NO CONTRACTS/OBLIGATION
NO GP REFERRAL NECESSARY
PRIVATE REFERRAL FOR MRI, ULTRASOUND WHERE
APPROPRIATE RECOGNISED BY ALL MAJOR INSURERS
(BUPA, AXA-PPP, etc.)

41 FLEET AVENUE
UPMINSTER

RM14 1PZ

Tel: 01708 222932

www.upminsterosteo.com

email: upminsterosteopath@gmail.com
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Ransom Health & Fitness
Your local Personal Trainer

Whether you are super fit or wanting to start leading a
healthier, happier lifestyle, personal training would be

ideal for you.

Training with me ranges from £20-40 ph

One to one training - house visits - gym workouts -
group training - workshops - pre and post natal

I have 15 years of experience and an enthusiasm for
fitness, health and enjoying a fun filled life!

Call me or text on 07834 228 047
I'm based at In Fitness In Health Gym, Upminster
Book your free session specific to what you need
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Vanilla Bake
Club
Vanilla Bake Club is back on
Monday 30th October with its
Halloween night! This is always a
popular event so come and join
the spooky fun. As usual we meet
at the Old Chapel, St Mary’s Lane,
Upminster at 6.30pm, bring your
bake and join our friendly group
for sharing and chat. For more
information check our Facebook
page, email
vanillabakeclubupm@gmail.com
or call Jennifer on 07940828154

Ardleigh House
Trips
Wed 1 Nov 2017 “A Grand Day at
the Races” Price £67.50. Spend a
day at Kempton Park in the
magnificent Pavilion Restaurant
with its “Glass wall” giving
panoramic views across the whole
racecourse. Starting with a behind
the scenes tour. Tables seat 4 or 6
so why not bring friends and have
your own table. We keep the
tables for the whole day so no
trouble with finding a seat and
the bar remains open until racing
finishes. Racing will finish under
floodlights and we will leave
Kempton Park at 6.30pm for the

journey home.
Sat 25 Nov 2017 “Christmas at
Van Hage” Price £17.50. At Van
Hage Garden Centre, Christmas is
very special. Besides being one of
the largest garden centres in the
South East it has much to offer.
Large Christmas department,
small garden zoo, small gauge
ride-on steam railway, large café
serving both hot & cold meals,
various alternative departments
and a large indoor Ice Skating
rink. Word has it that Father
Christmas will be visiting as well.
Wed 6 Dec 2017 “The Ardleigh
House Cruise into Christmas”
Price £55.00. We now have our
own, exclusive, boat due to
demand. The day starts with our
coach taking us to London to
board our private boat with a free
glass of Prosecco before setting
off on a 3 hour Thames cruise
during which we will be served a
3 course HOT Christmas lunch
with live entertainment for us to
enjoy. At the end of our cruise we
will give you free time to enjoy the
Christmas market on the South
Bank re-joining the coaches at
5.30pm for a guided tour of the
Christmas Lights in London
finishing at Somerset House,
where we will have a break for
refreshments, before starting our
journey back home. See the
website: www.ardleighhouse.org

or telephone 01708 440660 for
booking details.

Saturday Talks
Club
‘The First Soap Opera: The Story
of Sunlight Soap.’ The speaker is
Richard Dodd on Saturday
October 14th 2017 at 2.15pm.
(Doors open1.45pm). Venue:
Roope Hall, United Reform
Church, Station Road, Upminster.
Cost £4.00 including tea and
biscuits.
Contact Mrs Blake: 01708 227512
or Mrs Bland: 01689 858701 for
further information.

Happy 100th
Birthday Vera
A Musical Celebration featuring
the songs of Dame Vera Lynn, the
Andrew Sisters and other war-
time favourites, plus classics from
musical theatre and popular
music over the last century.
Upminster soprano Joanna-Marie
Skillett and friends from the
London Guildhall Opera School
will present this tribute to an
inspiration and a glorious era of
music at the Methodist Church,

Hall Lane, Upminster on Saturday
14th October, commencing at
7.30pm.
Tickets at £15 each may be
obtained from Ray Hare (01708
223218).

Upminster and
District
Horticultural
Society
Are you interested in gardening?
Whether you are a new or not so
new gardener why not come
along to the lectures run by The
Upminster and District
Horticultural Society at the New
Windmill Hall, St Mary’s Lane,
Upminster. Lectures are from
7.45pm until 9.45pm. Admission
is normally free to members and
£2 to non-members.
Here are our lectures for the next
few months:
10th Oct - Horticulture at Corbets
Tey School –Sarah Young and
Daffodils – Reg Harris. This is our
charity evening the entrance fee is £3.
14th Nov - Say it with Poison –
Russell Bowes
12th Dec - Growing organic
vegetables – Brian Carline
9th Jan – AGM and Growing for

continued on page 15

The Foot Surgery
Established 2002

11A Billet Lane, Hornchurch, Essex, RM11 1TS
For appointments tel 01708 621194

Ms Meena Matharu
SRCh MChS BSc FCPodS State Registered Chiropodist/

Podiatrist& Specialist in Foot Surgery

Ms Matharu has 18 years clinical experience in Private Practice
Previously consulted for Harrods and Harley Street

In 2002 attained Fellowship in Foot Surgery

Treatments available
Nail surgery, electro-surgery and cryotherapy

Cortisone injections for pain management
Sports medicine: bespoke prescription orthotics

Comprehensive foot care for Diabetic and Arthritic patients
Routine foot care i.e. nail cutting, corn and callous treatment

Verrucae treatment

Family run business- est 1978
Fully licensed & Air Conditioned

Opening Hours
7 days a week, incl Bank Holidays

Sunday- Thurs: 12 noon to 2.30pm & 5.30- 11.30pm
Friday & Saturday: 12 noon- 2.30pm & 5.30- midnight

174 St Mary's Lane, Upminster, RM14 3BT
Tel: (01708) 220038 or 222606
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Upminster Plastering &
Building Services

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
Kitchen & Bathroom Refurbishment

Exterior/Interior Paintwork
Extensions & Alterations
Plastering & Rendering
Guttering & Fascias

Pebbledashing

LOCAL TRADESMAN WITH OVER
40 YEARS EXPERIENCE (references given)

01708 221297 or 07765 013623
E-mail: upminsterplastering@gmail.com
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** Air Con Regas Only £49.95**

the flower arranger all year round
– Maike Windhurst
13th Mar – History of the NGS
and Essex Open Gardens – Linda
& Neil Holdaway

Cranham Art
Society
Cranham Art Society will be
holding an exhibition of their
work at Hornchurch library from
Monday 23rd October until
Saturday 4th November.
Our friendly group always
welcomes new members and will
be starting a beginner’s class in
January. We meet on Wednesday
mornings at Cranham
Community Centre in
Marlborough Gardens. Why not
come along and make some new
friends?
For more information - call Dot
on 01708 229715.

Quiz Evening
Cranham Park Friends of Guiding
are holding a Quiz Evening on the
21st October 2017. 7.15pm for 7.30
pm start at Cranham Community
Centre, Marlborough Gardens.
Tickets £6.30 from Barbara Levis
01708 250941 or Doris Harding
01708 226725. Tables not more

than 10. Bring your own Drinks,
glasses and nibbles.

Shirley Ward
Tours
Nov 11th Sat: Lord Mayor ‘s Show:
watch Parade from street, then 2
course lunch; + river trip, and stay
on board to watch Fireworks. No
Coach. Child (3 -14; £32); Adult
£35.
Dec 18th, Mon: Layer Marner
Tower, Essex; Tower Tour, 3 course
lunch, Xmas concert/candlelight in
church/Dickens Reading, Mulled
Wine/mince pie.by coach £72
inclusive.
Shirley Ward 01708 227884 or
e mail shirley@shirleytours.co.uk
to book.

Osteria Due
Amici
Edward, formerly of Tarantinos
and now owner of Osteria Due
Amici, welcomes all local
residents. After nearly 20 years in
the restaurant industry, Edward
says "I cannot wait to see all of my
old and welcome new friends. I
want everybody to feel they are

continued on page 17

We emphasise the need to preserve your natural teeth by the
prevention of tooth decay and gum disease

New NHS and Private Patients Welcome
Dental Implants now available
Modern Friendly Environment
Emergency Treatment
Cosmetic Dentistry
Flexible Dentures
Zoom Laser Whitening
Hygienist Available
Air Polish

S C R Roofing
• All flat roofing • Asphalt and felt systems • Facias and gutters

All staff fully trained, Fully insured, All work guaranteed

Contact Steve Rawles
Tel: 07971 171373
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Finest Indian Cuisine
Recently Refurbished

Open 7 days a week 6pm - Midnight
Including Bank Holidays

and 12 noon - 2.30pm for lunch
Take away menu available

Free Home Delivery
32 Corbets Tey Road, Upminster, RM14 2AD
Tel: 01708 222263 / 228516 / 07903 800003
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eating with family".
Located in the heart of Upminster
on Corbets Tey Road, his family
run restaurant will open all day
serving authentic and modern
Italian using only the finest
ingredients, in a relaxed and
unhurried atmosphere. For
information and reservations
please call Edward on 01708
700500.

Wellbeing
Retreats
Upminster Sports Massage &
Pilates are holding a One Day
Wellbeing Retreat in Westcliff-on-
Sea on Friday 10th November
2017, and a Luxury Weekend
Retreat in Arundel, West Sussex
16th-18th March 2018. The One
Day Retreat includes Pilates
Classes for Beginners &
Improver/Intermediate levels, a
fun Dance workout (optional), an
informative talk by an Osteopath, a
gentle Stretch & Mobilise class and
Guided Relaxation. Lunch,
refreshments, superfood
smoothies/juices and healthy
snacks are all included.
The Weekend Retreat in March in

a beautifully restored 19th Century
Barn has all of the above plus full
board, en suite bedrooms,
swimming pool and sauna,
optional massage/reflexology,
private gardens and acres of
beautiful countryside. To book for
yourself or as a gift for a loved one,
please call Charlene on 07411
826721, or go to
www.upminstersportsmassage.co.uk

Tick Box!
The end of automatically ticked
consent boxes as part of the Data
Protection Bill is a welcome
initiative. However, the origin of
much junk mail comes from the
‘open’ electoral register which lists
out personal details of individuals
and can be bought by any
organisation for any purpose.
Residents can choose to opt out of
the ‘open’ register by ticking a box,
but I would suggest that this is an
example where the consent box
should be automatically ticked so
that exemption from the ‘open’
register is assumed unless
otherwise indicated.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

LOCAL FUTURE EVENTS
OCTOBER
7 Saturday – Sugar Craft - Corseted Torso,

demonstrated by Louise Wilson. Venue,
Fairkytes Art Centre, Billit Lane
Hornchurch,Time 1.30 – 3.30pm, Entry Price
now £7, includes Tea and Cake.

8 Sunday - OASIS - A ‘disability-friendly’
meeting for adults at Cranham Baptist Church,
Severn Drive. A traditional Sunday Service is
not for everyone! Oasis meetings are
accessible, friendly and informal. We will be
having a Meal followed by a Harvest Service to
thank God for all His blessings. If you are
interested in coming please contact the Oasis
Team on: 01708 223551 or 07714 853545.

8 Sunday – Indoor Table Top Sale - Coopers’
Company & Coborn School, St Mary’s Lane,
Upminster, RM14 3HS. Buyer doors open 9am
50p entrance for adults until 10:30. Sellers call
07508135449 to books or email
bootsales@cooperscoborn.co.uk

9 Monday – Havering Branch Essex Wildlife
Trust Meetings are held in the 1st floor
meeting room in Hornchurch Library from 8.00
pm to 9.45 pm. Robert Adam a landscape
gardener on "The Importance of Wildlife in our
gardens". Donation of £2.50 to help cover hall
hire, this includes tea, coffee and biscuits. For
more information contact the Secretary Joy
Emerson on 01708 440297.

10 Tuesday - Upminster and District
Horticultural Society - Are you interested in
gardening? Whether you are a new or not so
new gardener why not come along to the
lectures run by The Upminster and District
Horticultural Society at the New Windmill Hall,
St Mary’s Lane, Upminster. Lectures are from
7.45pm until 9.45pm. Horticulture at Corbets
Tey School –Sarah Young and Daffodils – Reg
Harris This is our charity evening the entrance
fee is £3. Admission is normally free to
members and £2 to non-members.

10 Tuesday - NADFAS (Havering) welcomes Ms
Lydia Bauman with a talk entitled ‘Painting the
Modern Garden – Monet to Matisse’. Lecture

10.45am Coffee from 10.00am. Visitors
welcome at £8. Meetings are held at The New
Windmill Hall, St Mary’s Lane, Upminster
RM14 2QH. Further details of forthcoming
lectures and events can be found at
www.haveringdfas.org.uk

11 Wednesday - Nelmes Women’s Institute meet
on the 2nd Wednesday of every month and
welcome new members of all ages. Meetings
are held at Nelmes United Reformed Church
Hall (corner of Nelmes Road and Burntwood
Avenue, Hornchurch, RM11 3JA). Meetings
start at 2 pm promptly. Please contact Ruth
McDougall on 01708 448431 or
Ruth.wellwisher@gmail.com for further
details.

12 Thursday – Upminster and Cranham W.I. are
looking for new members. We meet in the St.
Laurence Hall (next to the Library) in
Upminster on the second Thursday in the
month. Doors open at 1.30 pm for a 2 pm start
till 4 pm. We have talks on a wide range of
subjects. We have lunches, afternoon teas,
Outings and more. Why not come along and
give us a try and meet new friends. For more
information please contact President Margaret
Reynolds on 01708 471977.

13 Friday – RSPB Havering Local Group Indoor
Meeting – British Wildlife, Near and Far British
Wildlife, Near and Far, an illustrated talk
presented by Liz Cutting. Featuring, a mix of
local wildlife and wildlife from regions of
Scotland and elsewhere in the UK. Doors open
at 7:30pm, meeting commences at 7:45pm and
ends at 9:45pm Admission; £3.00 per person.
All meetings take place upstairs in the Meeting
Room at Hornchurch Library, Hornchurch.

17 Tuesday - Upminster Camera Club – TOM
MASON “Owls of Serbia + Seals & Bears”.
Cranham Community Association, 115a
Marlborough Gardens, Upminster, RM14 1SR.
7.45pm. www.upminstercameraclub.org.uk

17 Tuesday - Upminster U3A Jo Livingstone, "Old
Corners of London". University of the Third Age
- meets at 1pm on the third Tuesday monthly in
the New Windmill Hall, St Mary's Lane,
Upminster. Doors open at 12.30pm. For further

continued on page 19
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My Home
Maintenance Services
Garden Landscaping & re-shape

Hedge-cutting & pruning
Grass cutting & lawn maintenance

Driveway & patio cleaning
Gutter cleaning

Painting interior & exterior
Re-stain fencing & decking areas

Fully insured – competitive rates – Local
For further information call us on

Home 01708-229946 Mobile 07904204417

IN DOORS LTD
Local Manufacturers

KITCHEN & BEDROOM SHOWROOM
Supply only, or Supplied and Expertly Fitted, Design & Planning

REPLACEMENT
Kitchen & Wardrobe Doors

Vinyled-Gloss Slab, Handleless Matt Finish
Painted Solid Wood-BS/RAL- Farrow & Ball colours

WORKTOPS - Laminate/Granite & Quartz
Most Appliances available – Blanco, Neff,

Siemens, Bosch, Belling etc.
HANDLES - Large range Inc. SWAROVSKI
Friendly & Helpful, Trade & Public Welcome

Visit our Showroom/Factory
Mon to Fri: 9am to 5pm, Sat. 9 to 1.30pm

Tel: 01708 671199
Units 5-7 ARCANY ROAD, S.OCKENDON RM15 5SX

Email: info@indoorsessex.co.uk

No appointment necessary
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information about membership and current
interest groups, come along to a meeting for
free or check out our website
www.u3asites.org.uk/upminster.

17 Tuesday - Cranham Engayne W.I. welcomes
new members and visitors. Meetings held on
the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 2 pm to 4 pm
at the Cranham Community Centre,
Marlborough Gardens.

18 Wednesday – Hornchurch Harmonies W.I.,
meets on the 3rd Wednesday of every month
(except August) between 7.30pm - 9.45pm at
Havering Indoor Bowls Club RM11 1JU .
Visitors fee £3.50 includes tea and cake.

19 Thursday - Upminster Wine and Social Club
meet on the third Thursday of the month at 8 pm in
the Cranham Social Hall, Front Lane, Cranham.
We hold meetings every month with a variety of
speakers and wine tasting. For more
information contact Maureen Jasper on 01708
223956, or simply come along on the night.
You will be most welcome.

20 Friday - Havering Antique and Collectors
Club meet at the Neighbourhood Centre,
Gubbins Lane, Harold Wood. Mr Chris White -
Art of WW1 and WW2. Starting at 7.30 pm for 8
pm start. Guests £4. For further details please
call our Chairman Mrs Chris Lovett 07947
367258.

25 Wednesday - Upminster Park Towns Womens
Guild meet on the fourth Wednesday of every
month at 2 pm to 4 pm in Derham Hall
(behind Upminster Library), Upminster.
Afternoon tea, talks and outings amongst a
friendly group of ladies, all most welcome. For
more information contact Deborah Pryor on
01708 226127 or Ann Monk on 01708 226305 or
simply come along.

25 Wednesday - Upminster and District Probus
Club meet at The Cranleigh, 84 Station Road,
Hornchurch, RM12 6LX. Leonard Taphouse
“Oh What Fun it is to be a Lecturer”. Contact
Barry on 01708 703783 and leave a message or
send an email
secretary@upminsterprobus.com.

28 Saturday – RSPB Havering Local Group
Coach Outing – RSPB Titchwell Marsh NR,

North Norfolk This popular reserve on the
north Norfolk coast has something for
everyone. To book contact Mike Hughes 01708
250585 E-mail: mikeboyo15@gmail.com . Seats
£18.00 each. Please book before: 22 September

30 Monday - Breathe Easy - Havering meet at St
Andrews Church, Hornchurch, in aid of the
British Lung Foundation on the last Monday of
the month. The meetings run from 1.30 - 3pm,
£3 donation is appreciated. We are a support
group for people with COPD, Asthma or other
Breathing Difficulties. For details please ring
Joyce on 01708 226696 or Elaine on 01708
509127.

NOVEMBER
7 Tuesday - Oglethorpe Women’s Institute join

us for a couple of hours to relax. Bring some
colouring pencils if you have them, or we can
supply some. Our meetings are held at
Cranham Social Hall, 103 Front Lane, RM14
1XL on the first Tuesday of every month at 7.45 pm.
Contact Secretary Mrs. E. Bell on 01708 251161
or just come along on the evening.

4 Wednesday - Harold Wood Evening W.I. meet
on the 1st Wednesday on the month at the War
Memorial Hall in Gubbins Lane 7.30 pm for
7.45 pm start. Our September speaker is Author
Ruth Dugdall. Visitors welcome entrance is
£2.50, which includes refreshments. For more
details please ring Joanne on 0787 5670419.

7 Saturday -The Havering Branch of the East of
London Family History Society hold meetings
on the first Saturday of every month at Trinity
Church, Station Road, Upminster RM14 2SJ
doors open at 1pm meeting starts at 2pm. This
month the talk is ‘Essex a Diocese, Chelmsford
a Cathedral. How on Earth!’ (A fascinating story
of how it did happen) with Tony Tuckwell. The
Internet & Technology Group meet at the same
venue 11am – 1pm. Teas and coffees can be
purchased. Members and visitors welcome to
either or both.

Contact David anytime 07790 927926 or 01708 227535
d.gardenandhome@btinternet.com

All quotes free, OAP discount on all jobs

Are You a Home Owner aged over 55?
Have you ever considered releasing the money in

your home to...

• Pay for Home Improvements
• Debt Consolidation
• Luxury Holidays

For more information
Call: 0800 6127362
Mob: 07964 282678

Kevin.hull@therightequityrelease.co.uk
The Right Equity Release Ltd which is authorised and regulated by the Financial

Conduct Authority Registered in England and Wales No. 07166676
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Litter Penalties
It was interesting to note that a
proposal to increase the default
fixed penalty for littering from
£75 to £100 was well supported
in a recent government
consultation, indeed a doubling
of the fine to £150 would have
been preferable. However, the
key to effective, coherent and
visible levels of enforcement,
accompanied by meaningful
education programmes, is to
send out a consistent message.
For example, throwing litter out
of a car is unacceptable, in
London the owner of the vehicle
can be fined, no matter who
threw the rubbish out, while
across the border in Brentwood,
and indeed the rest of the
country, it needs to be proven
who threw the rubbish from the
car in order to impose a fine –
which is nearly impossible.
Clearly, a consistent approach to
this behaviour would be sensible
and avoid ambiguity across
borders. Littering and fly-tipping
costs is a blight on our
communities and costs council
taxpayers across the country
around £780 million a year,
effective measures are always
welcome but they need to be
consistent.

Cllr CLARENCE BARRETT

Facebook
When reading Facebook often
comments are put in by people
talking about a criminal matter
and it is not too clear if it has
been reported to the police. The
Police are unable to action crime
which is just reported on
Facebook, and need the person
who witnessed it to contact them
and give details, descriptions etc.
By all means make others aware,
but the correct authorities need
to know as well.

Cllr LINDA HAWTHORN

Spooky Half
Term
Spooky Craft day Mon 23rd Oct
–10.30am-11.30am, 12.00pm -
1.00pm, 2.30pm- 3.30pm Come
along and make some creepy
craft to take home ready for
Halloween. Suitable for ages 3+
Booking essential, £6 in
advance per child
Spooky Lanterns – Wed 25th
Oct– 1.30pm-2.30pm, 2.30pm-
3.30pm
Come along and make a spooky
lantern to take home ready for
Halloween. Suitable for ages 3+
Booking essential, £6 in
advance per child
Pumpkin Carving – Thu 26th
Oct – 11.00am-12.00pm,
1.00pm-2.00pm, 2.00pm-
3.00pm



Come along and carve your own
pumpkin to take home ready for
Halloween. Suitable for ages 5+
Booking essential, £6 in
advance per pumpkin
Owl Evening – Thu 26th Oct –
7.00pm-8.30pm
Join Essex Wildlife Trust and the
Kent Owl Academy for a talk
about owls. As well as the talk,
they will be flying the birds in the
visitor centre so it is a great
opportunity to see these majestic
birds up close. Booking essential,
£7 in advance per person
Creepy Craft – Fri 27th Oct –
1.30pm-2.30pm, 2.30pm-3.30pm
Come along and make some
creepy craft to take home ready
for Halloween. Suitable for ages 3+
Booking essential, £6 in
advance per child
Halloween Fright Night – Sat
28th & Sun 29th October
Sessions from 6.30pm, 6.45pm,
7.00pm, 7.15pm
Come along for a terrifying

guided walk around Hornchurch
Country Park, where you will
meet ghosties and ghoulies, and
finish with a spooky story round
the campfire. Costumes optional
Suitable for ages 7+, £7 in
advance per person
Hornchurch Country Park,
Squadrons Approach,
Hornchurch, RM12 6DF (6TS
SAT NAVS).
To book your place please call
into the centre, call 01708 520364
or email
ingrebourne@essexwt.org.uk.

Coach Outing
Windsor on Saturday 14th October
Leaving Bell School Upminster at
9am after usual pick-ups.
Something for everyone in this
historic town. Tickets £15.00 From
Mrs Joan Carroll (tel: 01708
937579) from Monday 4th
September between 7pm and
9pm please.

News Flash
Police Station Closures
Radical plans put forward by the
Mayor of London to close
Hornchurch and Rainham Police
Stations, along with eight Safer
Neighbourhood Police Offices,
have been published by the
Labour London Mayor of
London.
Given the ongoing challenges
associated with the tri-borough
policing scheme, these proposals
will undoubtedly stretch police
presence even more. The
proposed closures signify a
fundamental change to policing
strategy and will surely
undermine the safety of our
residents.
Your Harold Wood Councillors
would urge residents to respond
to the consultation, either on-line
or in writing to lodge your
concerns.
The consultation can be viewed
at
https://www.london.gov.uk/what
-we-do/mayors-office-policing-
and-crime-mopac/mopac-
consultations/share-your-views-
accessing-met or by email to
Consultation@mopac.london.go
v.uk. The consultation concludes
on October 6th.

Harold Wood Councillors
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Harold Wood,
Hill, Park
Residents

Councillors
Alex Donald 01708 341106

Brian Eagling 01708 373027
Darren Wise 01708 342369
hwhpra@btinternet.com

www.hwhpra.org.uk

ASSOCIATION
CONTACTS:

Editor:
Bruce Nicholls 07505 289568

bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Commercial Advertising
Ron Ower 07721 780372
bulletinra@yahoo.co.uk

Emerson Park Area
Laurance Garrard

David Godwin
John Stone

email
emersonparkresidents@aol.com

Telephone
07973 856195

Upminster
Fascias, Soffits &

Guttering
• Fully Insured

• Free Estimates

• 15 year Guarantee

• Free advice and quotations

• 27 years’ experience

• Will beat any written quotation

• EPDM Rubber roofing

Office: 01708 225910 Mobile: 07747386321
Email: upminsterfasciasandsoffits@aol.co.uk

Montessori Nursery in Gidea Park
2 Sessions 9.00 - 12.00. 12.00 - 3.00 for 2-5 year olds.

Fully Qualified Staff.
St Michael’s Church, Hedley Rooms,
Main Road, Gidea Park, RM2 SEL

Government funded Free Places
available now for 3 & 4 year olds.

Secure oudoor play area. Affordable Fees.
Come and See for yourself

01708 722964 www.orchid-montessori.com

Orchid Montessori Nursery School
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LOCKSMITHS
Emergency call out

All locks opened, supplied & fitted
MLA approved locksmiths
UPVC door lock specialist

New doors supplied & fitted, safes opened
New safes supplied & fitted

Free quotes - no call out charge

Tel: 01708 640699, mobile: 07890 920 258

TERRY LOWRY
PAINTER AND DECORATOR

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
ALL INTERIOR & EXTERIOR WORK UNDERTAKEN

VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES
INCLUDING 10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR PENSIONERS

10% OFF FINAL QUOTE FOR 2 ROOMS OR MORE
PHONE: 01708 227365
MOBILE: 07526 785946
EMAIL: t.lowry1@sky.com



J.WRIGHT - ELECTRICIAN
REWIRES
EXTRA SOCKETS
COOKER POINTS
SECURITY LIGHTS

CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
FOR ALL ELECTRICAL

INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL 01708 448402

OOAAKK  RROOYYAALL  NNUURRSSEERRIIEESS,,  335555a FFRROONNTT  LLAANNEE,,
CCRRAANNHHAAMM,,  UUPPMMIINNSSTTEERR,,  RRMM1144  11LLWW

TTEELL::  DDAAYY  0011770088  222244773333    EEVVEENNIINNGGSS  &&  WWEEEEKKEENNDDSS  0011770088
770000555577

MMOOBBIILLEE::  0077778888  772255885533

DAVIDWILLIAMS & SONS
LANDSCAPE GARDENER AND

NURSERY MAN
�  COMPLETE GARDEN LAYOUT
� PAVING A SPECIALITY
� PONDS, WALLING, ROCK GARDENS
� TREE FELLING, FENCING
� SHRUBS, TREES, ALPINES
� CONIFERS

FFEEEELL  WWEELLCCOOMMEE  TTOO  CCAALLLL  IINN  FFOORR  AANNYY
        AADDVVIICCEE  OONN  LL AANNDDSSCCAAPPIINNGG  AANNDD
        PPLL AANNTTIINNGG  FFOORR  YYOOUURR  GGAARRDDEENN
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